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January	2017	Community	Council	Update:		
	

1.) Pre-Session	Constituent	Lunch	Meeting	on	Saturday	–	With	the	New	Year	comes	a	new	
legislative	session.	At	noon	this	Saturday,	please	join	me	for	pizza,	beverages,	and	an	
opportunity	to	discuss	the	upcoming	session	before	we	return	to	Juneau.	
	
Who:	Representative	Matt	Claman 
What:	Pre-Session	Constituent	Lunch	Meeting 
Where:	Spenard	Recreation	Center,	2020	W	48th	Ave 
When:	12	to	1:30,	Saturday,	January	7th		
	

2.) Governor’s	Fiscal	Plan	–	Governor	Walker	recently	released	his	FY2018	budget	proposal	that	
includes	additional	government	reductions,	restructuring	the	Permanent	Fund,	and	increasing	
the	statewide	motor	fuels	tax.	The	FY2018	Governor’s	total	unrestricted	general	fund	budget	is	
$4.3	billion,	which	includes	an	unrestricted	operating	budget	of	$4.2	billion	and	an	unrestricted	
capital	budget	of	$115	million.	
	
Since	2015,	the	unrestricted	state	operating	and	capital	budgets	has	been	reduced	by	a	total	of	
$1.7	billion,	which	is	a	reduction	of	over	28%.	The	proposed	FY2018	budget	reduces	government	
agencies	by	$123	million	in	unrestricted	general	funds	and	a	net	$73	million	cut	when	
accounting	for	reclassification	of	the	motor	fuels	tax.	In	his	budget	proposal,	Governor	Walker	
also	re-introduced	a	version	of	the	Permanent	Fund	Protection	Act.	The	bill	creates	a	formula	for	
a	sustainable	draw	from	the	Permanent	Fund’s	Earnings	Reserve	Account	(ERA)	to	provide	
consistent	funding	for	government	services.	The	bill	also	ensures	a	dividend	of	at	least	$1,000	
for	2017	at	an	estimated	cost	of	$695	million.	Governor	Walker	also	proposed	an	increase	to	the	
motor	fuel	tax.	The	motor	fuel	tax	would	increase	from	8	cents	to	16	cents	in	FY2018	and	to	24	
cents	in	FY2019.	The	tax	for	jet	fuel	is	increased	from	3	cents	to	6	cents,	for	aviation	gasoline	
from	4	cents	to	9	cents,	and	for	marine	fuel	from	5	cents	to	10	cents	per	gallon.	The	tax	bill	
designates	the	revenue	to	transportation	and	will	bring	Alaska’s	motor	fuel	tax	closer	to	the	
national	average	of	25	cents	per	gallon.	The	estimated	revenue	is	$40	million	in	the	first	year	
and	$80	million	in	the	second	year.	
	
Even	with	continued	reductions	in	state	spending,	use	of	Permanent	Fund	earnings,	and	
increased	tax	revenue	from	the	motor	fuel	tax	increase	(a	sales	tax	that	Alaska	already	collects),	
the	proposed	FY2018	budget	leaves	an	$890	million	gap	between	spending	and	revenue.	As	we	
work	to	address	Alaska’s	financial	challenges	and	work	toward	a	responsible	action	plan	for	
Alaska,	we	will	need	to	consider	all	reasonable	revenue	proposals.	I	will	continue	to	carefully	
review	the	Governor’s	proposal	and	support	his	efforts	to	bring	Alaskans	together.	
	
	






















